
 

 

Regional Scout Committee, European Region 
Comité Régional du Scoutisme, Région Européenne 

 

Geneva / Genève 

Rue Henri-Christiné 5 
PO Box 327 
1211 Geneva 4 Plainpalais 
Switzerland 

Phone (+41 22) 705 11 00 
Fax     (+41 22) 705 11 09 

 

europe@scout.org 
www.scout.org/europe 
www.euroscoutinfo.com 

TO: 
- Applicants having replied to the Open Call 2013-

2016 

- International Commissioners and other 
principal contacts of NSOs and NSAs in the 
European Region of WOSM 

3 October 2013 Circular 20/2013 

 

Open Call to Recruit Regional Volunteers 2013-2016 

Dear Friends, 

With reference to Conference Circular 6 (http://14egsc.europak-online.net/circular-6-open-call-2013-
2016/), which announced the Open Call, I am writing to you to provide you with an update on progress 
made in identifying the volunteers who will help us to achieve objectives set in the new Regional Scout 
Plan. 

As you may be aware, the European Scout Committee met over the weekend 27-28 September 2013. At 
this meeting, the Committee very briefly looked at the list of 102 applications resulting from the open call 
and agreed to identify suitable volunteers for the different tasks envisaged. At the same meeting, the 
Committee launched the process of formulating an initial draft of the operational framework for the 
triennium 2013-2016, which will be finalised when the European Scout Committee next meets this 
coming November. 

The Committee was very pleased with the response to the Open Call. With a new record of 102 applicants 
from 23 National Scout Organisations, it is believed that we will be able to identify the most appropriate 
volunteers who will be able to fit with the eventual operational framework, and assist us with the 
implementation of the Regional Scout Plan 2013-2016 as well as the follow-up of resolutions arising from 
the 21st European Scout Conference. In addition, it is clear that we will be able to make a significant 
contribution to the realisation of work undertaken in partnership with the Europe Region of WAGGGS as 
foreseen by the relevant recommendation arising from the 14th European Guide and Scout Conference. 

Whilst this is very good news indeed, the European Scout Committee does need to add that because we 
have 102 applicants it does not mean we will be designing an operational framework to fit exactly 102 
volunteers. The Committee will be looking to identify the most suitable applicants from the Open call and 
we know in advance that this will mean that some applicants, unfortunately, will not be able to work as 
closely with us as we would like. We trust that you will understand this situation. 

In the meantime, I thank you once again for your enthusiasm for the Open Call, and your patience as we 
finalise the operational framework. We will be in contact in the near future with more details on the 
volunteers who will be assisting us with our work during the triennium 2013-2016. 

 

With kind regards, 

 

 

Dr. Andrea Demarmels 
Chairperson, 
European Scout Committee 

 

 


